
July 25, 2025

The Honorable Tulsi Gabbard 
Director of National Intelligence 
Office of the Director of National Intelligence 
2201 C St., N.W. 
Washington, DC 20511 

Dear Director Gabbard,

On July 18, 2025, you released a document which you claimed contained “overwhelming
evidence” that President Barack Obama and his cabinet “manufactured and politicized” evidence
against President Trump related to Russia’s proven interference in the 2016 election. This is not
only categorically  false;  it  is  a dangerous and deliberate  distortion of reality.  As Director of
National Intelligence, your job is to safeguard truth, not spread propaganda. Instead, you have
abused your position to promote a partisan narrative rooted in conspiracy and discredited claims.

This  is  not  your  first  display  of  poor  judgment,  but  it  is  your  most  egregious.  The
Intelligence Community must be guided by objectivity, professionalism, and fidelity to the facts.
You have demonstrated none of these. Instead, you have politicized your office, undermined
public trust, and embarrassed the very institution you were entrusted to lead. If you are genuinely
interested in the truth, we suggest you speak with your fellow cabinet member, Secretary Marco
Rubio,  who  led  the  bipartisan  Senate  Intelligence  Committee  investigation.  It's  2020  report
thoroughly debunked the very narrative you now promote, affirming that while Russia interfered
in the 2016 election, it did not manipulate any votes.

You  said  yourself  that  “egregious  abuse  of  power  and  blatant  rejection  of  our
Constitution threatens the very foundation and integrity of our democratic republic.” We agree,
which is why we believe your continued service poses exactly that threat. This is a clear effort to
distract the American people from the Trump Administration's refusal to release the Epstein files.
Your blatant misuse of your position as Intelligence Director to shield a 34-time convicted felon
and adjudicated rapist from facing the truth is not only a moral failure, but a glaring betrayal of
the very Constitution that you swore an oath to uphold.

We call on you to resign immediately so that new leadership can begin the urgent work of
restoring integrity,  rebuilding trust,  and upholding the nonpartisan mission of the Intelligence
Community before even more damage is done.

Sincerely,



Sydney Kamlager-Dove
Member of Congress

Steven Horsford
Member of Congress

Wesley Bell
Member of Congress

LaMonica McIver
Member of Congress

Bennie G. Thompson
Member of Congress

Henry C. "Hank" Johnson, Jr.
Member of Congress

Gabe Amo
Member of Congress

Lucy McBath
Member of Congress

Gregory W. Meeks
Member of Congress

Marilyn Strickland
Member of Congress

Troy A. Carter, Sr.
Member of Congress

Yvette D. Clarke
Member of Congress



Terri A. Sewell
Member of Congress

Kweisi Mfume
Member of Congress

Gwen S. Moore
Member of Congress

Jasmine Crockett
Member of Congress

Lateefah Simon
Member of Congress

Frederica S. Wilson
Member of Congress

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Bonnie Watson Coleman
Member of Congress

Robin L. Kelly
Member of Congress

Jennifer L. McClellan
Member of Congress


